
Edition 4 – 23 September  2016 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The school holidays are now only days away but that doesn’t mean that we’re slowing down here at Woy 
Woy Public School! This week saw our students showcasing their talents in the area of performing arts in 
the ‘Woy Woy’s Got Talent’ Show. Some of the singing, dancing and acting on display had to be seen to 
be believed. Mrs Rayner, Miss Whatnall and Mrs Cooper obviously put a great deal of time into mentoring 
students with script writing, choreography and performance technique. I attended the parent matinee and 
was delighted to see so many parents, grandparents and friends on site to witness the great work being 
done by the staff and students of Woy Woy PS. Well done to everyone involved! 

Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden Program ‘Cook for Parents’ Nights 

Another fantastic advertisement for the quality programs running here at the school was the second of the 
Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden Program ‘Cook for Parents’ nights held on Wednesday at 6pm in 
the school hall. This week’s event gave our Stage 2 (Years 3 and 4) students the opportunity to display 
the food preparation and service skills that they have honed in the kitchen with Mrs Williamson in SAKG 
lessons this year. It was every bit as successful as last week’s Stage 3 ‘Cook for Parents’ night and a 
tremendous amount of positive feedback was received. Close to one hundred people were served by the 
time Wednesday’s feast wrapped up, making this one of the more successful community events held this 
year. As I have said before, it is very rewarding for us to see the students, teachers, parents and 
community members laughing, smiling and enjoying each other’s company outside of school hours, with 
the mutual goal of contributing to a program that our students get so much out of. Congratulations 
Ms Moxon, Mrs Williamson and Mrs Kleppen, and thank you for the rewarding learning experiences you 
deliver for our students as a part of the SAKG. Thank you as well to all who attended and/or helped out on 
the night, especially our ‘super-interns’ – Cinead Webb and Kathleen McLennan.  

Unfortunately, Cinead and Kathleen will be leaving us at the end of this term, but have made quite an 
impression with their caring, dedicated approach to teaching. I’m sure you’ll join me in thanking them for 
their efforts and wishing them all the best for their future careers. They will always be welcome at our 
school. 

 



Fete Update 

A Facebook page has been set up to promote the fete and to generate a bit of excitement in the lead up 
to the big day. So far the page has had over 1000 hits and close to 100 likes. The page has been 
attracting sponsors because of the cross-promotional opportunities associated with being linked to our 
page. Janine Szostak and Melissa Pritchard are responsible for managing the page and they would like to 
invite you all to have a look at it, and if you feel so inclined, to ‘like’ the page. It’s certainly an easy place to 
go to for the latest info on what promises to be a bumper day for our school. 

Mr Brady has conducted more of his guessing competition ticket book draws this fortnight for students 
who have returned sold books to school. Jackson Wright from 4/5HC and Sahara Von Nida from KW were 
the lucky weekly winners and they were presented with $5.00 canteen vouchers.  Keep an eye out for 
Mr Brady and our school leaders down at Deepwater Plaza this Saturday selling guessing competition 
tickets. If you hear a slightly off-key baritone warbling, it might just be Mr Brady literally singing the praises 
of our fete to the assembled shoppers… 

As a final point, I will be sending home a note early next term requesting volunteers from the WWPS 
community to help perform duties on the day. We are only asking for a 1 hour commitment so that 
volunteers can spend the majority of their time enjoying everything on offer. Specific timeslots will be 
organised closer to the actual day, but if you can give up an hour of your time to support this event it 
would be much appreciated. 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) 

This week teachers have been teaching their students about how to ‘Be Safe’ at break times in the area of 
the playground that extends from the library steps to the edge of the COLA, ie the area that encompasses 
the handball courts, the fixed equipment, the silver seats and the girls and boys toilets. Lessons will focus 
on reminding students to stay out of buildings and classrooms, to stay off verandas, to stay off the fixed 
equipment outside the preschool (unless they have been given permission to use it) and to stay outside 
and away from the toilet block unless they are actually using the facilities.  

Since this will be the last edition of the Namalata that I will be writing on behalf of Ms Buckley, I’d like to 
take the opportunity to thank everyone for their support over the past seven weeks. I’ve thoroughly 
enjoyed my time in ‘the big chair’ and have had the opportunity to attend P&C meetings, talent shows and 
cooking nights. At every occasion, I’ve been blown away by the goodwill evident within our community 
and the generosity of teachers and parents alike.  

Enjoy your holiday break everyone! See you back here in a couple of weeks for an exciting, fun-filled and 
productive Term 4.  Students return to school on Monday, 10 October 2016. 

Regards 
 
Mr Dan Betts 
Relieving Principal 
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On Friday, 9 September all classes from Preschool to Year 2 including Disabilities Programs classes 
participated in the Olympics Athletics Carnival. Mr Betts officially opened the games and all classes 
enjoyed marching to the song of their country out onto the oval. All students had the opportunity to 
compete in their 80m age race. Those that came first and second then competed in their age final. 
Students then shared a picnic lunch with their families and friends on the oval. After lunch students that 
came first, second or third were presented with gold, silver and bronze medals and enjoyed their moment 
on the podium. Students were then able to participate in some of the following activities long jump, high 
jump, discus, hurdles, agility ladders, egg and spoon races, dancing, shot put, sailing, javelin and relay 
running as they rotated around the circuit of activities on the oval and under the COLA. Thank you to all 
the staff involved, all the year 5 student helpers and the parents, carers and friends for offering their 
support on the day!  
 

Age Race GOLD SILVER BRONZE 

4 Year Boys Reyne Von Nida   

4 Year Girls MacKenzie Abbott Annabelle Zhang  

5 Year Boys Jackson Sceats Levon Kapigeno Michael Sidorkin 

5 Year Girls Imogen Graham Laura Jahn Ava Sillick 

6 Year Boys Buster Haime Samuel Dimento-Fergus Jackson Wang/ 
Jake Golds 

6 Year Girls Elise Introna Kanesha Evans Isla Rose 

7 Year Boys Charlie Sposito Taj Magnus-Jones Finn Van Aalderen 

7 Year Girls Giordanah Walter Amy Newboult-Kosztyo Alanah Williams 

8 Year Boys Anwar El-Kurdi Jack Ellis Brock Lewis 

8 Year Girls Lahni Moore Claire Denning Lara Butler 
Open Year 

Boys Noah Rodgers Sam Walker Kallam Baverstock 
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Our Year 6 students have recently undertaken an education tour our national capital. Students were given 
the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus on Australia’s history, 
culture, heritage and democracy. They visited The Australian Institute of Sport, The Australian Mint, 
Questacon, The Australian War Memorial, Parliament House, The National Art Gallery, Regatta Point 
Exhibition Centre, The National Dinosaur Museum and participated in an electoral education program at 
The Old Parliament House. 

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the 
national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of 
the excursion the Australian Government is contributing funding of $20 per student under the Parliament 
and Civics Education Rebate program towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the school upon 
completion of the excursion. 

The children and teachers had a wonderful experience on this excursion. The children’s behaviour and 
commitment to all activities was exemplary and they can be very proud of the manner in which they 
represented Woy Woy Public School. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Great job kids, we are so proud of you all. 

Mrs J Szostak, Mr P Betts, Mr A Brady and Mrs J Hunt 

 
 

 

This week we are asking for good quality used children’s clothing. Perhaps the school 
holidays will be the time to go through wardrobes and recycle the clothes that are too small 
or not needed any more.  All donations are gratefully accepted and the money raised goes 
back into the school at our Fete. Please leave the second hand clothes at 1SM classroom 
anytime from now until the end of week 3 term 4.  

Thanks again. 

Ms McLean 

4 
 



 

 

On 22 August we had a large number of Woy Woy students attend the PSSA Zone Athletics Carnival. 
These students are to be congratulated on their efforts and excellent behaviour when representing our 
school.  

Well done to Anwar El-Kurdi and Lahni Moore, who made it through to the Regional Athletics Carnival and 
achieved personal best times in their races. 

A special thanks to the parents who attended and to the Jennings Family who took our school tents for us 
on the day. Also thanks to Mrs El-Kurdi who has provided assistance along the way.  

Thank you 

Renee Rodgers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On 6 September Mrs Rayner, Ms Whatnall, Mrs McDonald and Miss Rodgers boarded a bus, Sydney 
bound with Year 3. They arrived at the Rocks and enjoyed their lunch with a beautiful view of the Opera 
House. The students and teachers then dressed up in colonial costumes and toured around the Rocks 
learning about the First Settlement. Thanks to the Stage 2 teachers for organising a successful excursion 
and the Year 3 students who are to be congratulated on their excellent behaviour.  
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Congratulations to the following Certificate of Achievement award winners from our Week 9 P-6 Assembly! 
 

Name Class Name Class 

Campbell Stephen K-6PC Andrew Blair K-6W 

Patience Bisson KP Levon Kapigeno KW 

Ayevaa McGuire Dunn KY Leroy Denning K/1WN 

Toby Cridland 1M Lily Maskill 1SM 

Brock Lewis 2S Luke McLennan 2T 

Billy Eden 2/3W Mitchell Connors 3/4C 

Isabelle Newton 3/4E River Quennelle 3/4R 

Mia Appleton 3-6S Lucia Keating 4/5HC 

Heidi Fletcher 5/6A Katie Newton 5/6A 

Natalie Cochrane 5/6B Anna Lewin 5/6B 

Mikaela Farrugia 5/6S Leif Quennelle, 5/6A Green Thumb 
Award Week 9 

Ben Cyterman KY Bakers Delight Umina  - Quiet Achievers Award 

 
 
Congratulations to the following “Doing Your Best” Values award winners from our Week 9 P-6 Assembly! 
 

Name Class Name Class 

Hayley Frohmuller K-6PC Nina Krohn K-6W 

Saraya Taylor KP Sophie Kerkin KW 

Leo Omura KY Sierra-Belle Pilson K/1WN 

Joshua Romeo 1M Summer Tabone-Zammit 1SM 

Matthew Tonkin 2S Tamara Adshead 2T 

Robert Hay 2/3W Jack Hawksley 3/4C 

Caden Crisp 3/4E Hayley Flower 3/4R 

Chloe Hahn 3-6S Megan Blackman 4/5HC 

Maia Nanai 5/6A Montana Springall 5/6B 

Chloe McPherson 5/6S   
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Week 
10 September 19-21 Woy Woy’s Got Talent 

  21 Regional Spelling Bee at Ettalong PS 

   SAKG Cook for Parents Years 3/4 

  23 Fake Tattoo and Face Decorated Day ** Gold coin donation ** 

Week 1 October 10 STUDENTS RETURN TO SCHOOL 

Week 2  17 Girls Soccer finals 

  18 CARES Bike Safety Support classes 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to the following students who have reached their 25, 50, 75, 100, 125, 150 and 175 
nights of home reading! 
 

25 nights  125 nights 
Mason Potestas KP 
 

Imogen Graham KP   
 

75 nights  150 nights 
Prydi Bisson KP 
Patience Bisson KP 
Jackson Sceats KP 
Maxim Green KP 
Terence Wu KY 
 

Saraya Taylor KP 
Emilie Liang KY 
Tyler Garrett KY 

100 nights 175 nights 
Ava Sillick KP Harvey Maddern KP  

Daniel Cooper KP 
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The Woy Woy PS girls football team have reached the semi-finals of the State Knockout Cup for the 
second year in a row.  After navigating through the Central Coast part of the draw and coming out as the 
champions again, we played the North Coast champions, Yamba, in the quarter final on Monday.  We 
played a very impressive match on the day and defeated Yamba 3-0. 

The girls started strongly and Emma Tranter scored after some lovely build up play.  We had to defend 
very stoutly for the next 10 minutes into half time, with the score 1-0 at the break.  The rest of the game 
was controlled well by us and with 12 minutes to go the captain Leisel scored a great long distance goal 
after our forwards won the ball back off their defence.  The match was complete after Leisel again scored 
a beautiful long distance goal after some strong defensive play by Emma Cooley. 

It was a strong team display and a well-deserved win by the girls, their spirit and determination is amazing 
and their never say die attitude is something we are very proud of moving forward. 

Mr Graham 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Woy Woy Public School Fete 

Updated Fete Donations Roster 
 Term 4  

WEEK FRIDAY DATE 

Week 2:  Gold coin donation 
21st October 

Non-school hat 
day  
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WWPS P&C Update 

The next P&C General meeting is on Wednesday night, 12 October, at 7pm in the school staff room. 
This is the first week back in term 4.  All are welcome to attend.  

Currently Vice President positions are vacant and if you are interested in joining the Executive team 
please email wwpspandc@live.com.au. 

The P&C would like to wish WWPS children, parents, teachers and volunteers a safe and enjoyable break 
and we look forward to seeing everyone’s happy and bright faces back in Term 4. 

Remember the WWPS School Fete… it is getting closer, and getting very EXCITING! The fete is being 
held on Sunday, 30 October, from 10.00am-3.00pm.  The response for donations has been FANTASTIC! 

Before and After School Care 

Cubby House Before and After School Care is held here at the school, so the children don’t have to leave 
the school grounds to enjoy all the fun and games!! How great is that!  Application forms are available at 
the school office. 
 
The Holiday Care and activities roster is available now. 

Uniform Shop 

The shop will be closed the last week of term 3 for stocktaking, sorry for any inconvenience caused. 

In Term 4 our Uniform shop will be opened on a New Day - TUESDAY MORNINGS!!  The shop will be 
open weekly (except school holidays) on Tuesday morning from 8:30am.  

If you are unable to attend this time then order forms may be found at the school 
front office, Please leave your order form along with payment at the office and the 
order will be filled and delivered to your child’s class.  EFTPOS is available.  

Fundraising News 

Thank you for all your help with P&C fundraising in term 3, updates on further P&C fundraising events will 
be given in term 4. Ideas and suggestions on fundraising are always welcome and you can express these 
by emailing wwpspandc@live.com.au  
 
School Banking  

Woy Woy is excited to offer the Commonwealth Bank School Banking program to all 
students. School Banking is on Friday (during school terms)  

The School Banking program provides children with an opportunity to deposit money into 
their Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver account at school each week. The program is about 
how often your child makes deposits, not how much they deposit. 

With thanks  

WWPS P & C Executive Team 
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Ph:  4341 3922 
6 mths – Adult.  

Heated indoor pool. 
AustSwim qualified instructors. 

5 Mutu Street, Woy Woy NSW 2256 
 

aquasplash@yahoo.com 

295 West Street, Umina Beach, Ph: 4342 0255 

Woy Woy Public School 
LEGO COMPETITION 

 
HOW TO ENTER 

Create your LEGO masterpiece anD bring your creation to K1WN before 
Friday, 21 October. 

Make sure your creation is clearly labeled with your name. 

Prizes will be awarded at a K-6 assembly and there will be a display of 
the LEGO creations at the School Fete. 

 

PRIZES FOR EACH STAGE 
ENTRY FEE $2.00 
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Woytopia Festival Sunday, 9 October 2016 

A great family day featuring live music - including Ellie Drennan, winner of The Voice - delicious food, market 
stalls, eco-living talks, free plant giveaway, Walkabout Wildlife Park and loads of kids’ entertainment and fun 
activities. When: Sunday 9th October, 9am-3pm. Where: Woy Woy South Public School, Waterloo Ave, Woy 
Woy. For more information, please go to www.woytopia.info/. 

 

School  

School Student Transport Scheme  
Applications open 10 October 2016 

 
From Monday 10 October 2016 parents, guardians and students over 16 years, will be able to apply for 2017 School 
Student Transport Scheme (SSTS) travel pass by visiting www.transportnsw.info/school-students 

Information for parents and students 
School travel passes only need to be updated when a student: 

• changes address, or 
• changes school or campus. 

 
A new application is required when: 

• applying for an SSTS pass for the first time, 
• enrolling in Kindergarten, 
• progressing from Year 2 to Year 3, 
• progressing from Year 6 to Year 7, or 
• requesting an additional pass as a result of a new shared parental responsibility situation. 

For more information on planning your school travel, visit www.transportnsw.info or contact your local operator. 

Passes for 2017 travel 
Opal network: Please remind ALL your students to keep their School Opal cards for travel in 2017. These cards will 
be automatically deactivated for school holidays and then reactivated for school travel in term one. Current School 
Opal card can be updated with changes of school, home address or operator.  

Rural and regional travel: Student’s travelling with operator issued passes will receive a new pass in the new 
school year.  
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Vacation care enrolment forms are available at the school office. 
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